Wr/ William T. Smith Lincoln Virginia

Dear Mr. Smith:

Your letter did not reach us on Wednesday in time to present it to the School Board on Wednesday, which was probably due to the fact that we did not get the afternoon mail.

However, the School Board had a second meeting in reference to the school site on Thursday at 2 o'clock and I presented your resignation then. The Board accepted your resignation as chairman and elected Douglass Myers and Shirley Myers as vice-chairman.

The latest proposal on the lot has been to put it on the Lucketts road which I do not feel is good. I doubt if Joe Whitmore who owns the land along with H. C. Littlejohn will agree to sell, and because he thinks it should be located in such a manner to avoid the necessity for making the Lovettsville busses go through the narrow streets of Leesburg. The lot question is still undecided.

Very sincerely yours,

O. L. Emerick Superintendent